
Minutes of St Winnow Parish Council Meeting held in the Red Store 

Lerryn on Tuesday 13th September 2016 at 7.30pm 

 

Present: Councillor’s Richard Read (RR) (Chairman), Eric Baker (EB) (Vice Chairman), Penny Rowe 

(PR), Keith Bailey (KB), Judy Stephens (JS), Rob Truscott (RT), Shane Aldridge (SA), Benedicte Bay 

(BB), PCSO Steve Cocks (SC), Kerry Pearce (KP) (Clerk) Morley Tubb (MT) Clerk for St Veep Parish 

 
1. Chairman’s Welcome and Public Participation.  The Chairman welcomed the Councillors and 

Morley Tubb who was in attendance on behalf of St Veep PC to invite St Winnow PC to the next 

meeting of St Veep PC where Tasha Davies will be in attendance regarding the Emergency Plan and 

Neighbourhood plan.  This meeting will take place on Thursday 13th October 2016 at 7pm in the Red 

Store. 

 

2. Apologies for Absence.  None 
 

3. Declaration of Members Interest.  (i) Disclosable Pecuniary Interest. (ii) Non Pecuniary Interest. None 

 

4. To receive minutes of meeting held on 12th July 2016 Proposed by KB seconded by JS all in 

favour. 

 

5. Matters arising from those minutes.  EB raised item 8.2 Planning application 02820 regarding the 

access KP confirmed this had been reported to the planning department.  An enforcement case had 

been opened and closed with no breach found by the officer (Felicity Copplestone).  RR raised item 

15 Correspondence and Circulars in regard to the fingerpost sign at St Winnow.  He had met with a 

representative from Iron Brothers on site.  They have quoted £540 plus VAT per finger (two fingers 

are needed).  RT suggested the signpost needed to be relocated further back from the road to ensure 

it was not easily damaged again.  It was suggested this was done sooner rather than later.  The 

collars would also need to be removed for sizing to be passed onto Iron Brothers.  KP to add this 

item to the Agenda for the next meeting for further discussion. 

 

6. Chairman’s Report.  Nothing to report. 

 

7. Reports from outside organisations. 

a. Devon & Cornwall Police.  SC reported there were three crimes between 1st July and 31st 

August, one burglary and two thefts.  The burglary involved an oven been stolen from a 

residence and the thefts were both cars they were not linked.  SC also reported there is no 

signage regarding Respryn Bridge leading from the A30. 

b. Cornwall Council.  BB reported on the appeal decision regarding the wooden yurt at 

Redlake/Lynwood in an AONB.  The Appeal has been allowed.  The report notes the 

concerns of the Parish Council regarding highway safety.  To prevent the development 

becoming a separate residential unit a condition has been imposed to ensure that it may only 

be used as ancillary accommodation.   The appeal decision was made by Colin Cresswell. 

c. The Red Store; Nothing to report. 

 

8. Planning Applications. 

8.1 None to date  

8.2 Any applications received prior to the meeting will be discussed by members.  

 

9. Planning Results. PA16/01058 Lynwood/Redlake appeal allowed.  The PC are still concerned 

about the entrance to this site regarding highway safety, this has been considered within the appeal. 

RR reported the mobile home at Higher Hartswell was still there, this should have been removed 

regarding the enforcement.  KP to look into it.  RR requested the two touring caravans in the filed 

opposite Duchy timber be looked into. 

 

 



10. Grant Applications. None to Date. 

 

11. Respryn Bridge.  The bridge has been damaged again this time by an Artic truck carrying timber.  

Signage was discussed as a lot of the signs are obstructed by foliage.  RT suggested the signs be at 

Lorry Cab height regarding the width of the bridge, also more signage is needed on all approaching 

roads. 

 

12. Correspondence & Circulars.  RR has drafted a letter to be sent to Canon John Hawkes regarding 

the support of the bell tower and bells appeal. 

 

13. Finance, to confirm the drawing of the following cheques. 

11.1 Cheque No: 309 to the Clerk for salary £150.00 

11.2 Cheque No; 310 to the Clerk for Stationary £25.64 

11.3 Cheque No: 311 to the Clerk for the Laptop £339.98 

11.4 Cheque No; 312 to Diane Malley for payroll for £29.00 

Above four cheques proposed by EB seconded by PR all in favour.  The corresponding receipts were 

signed for. 

11.5 The Annual Return is still in the hands of Grant Thornton Auditors to be returned this month. 

 

14. Date & Venue of Next Meeting.  Tuesday 8th November 2016 in the Red Store at 7.30pm.  

15. Any Other Business.  RR reported Pelyn house is for sale @ £2.8m  

KB reported the wooden direction finger sign at Busmaughan Cross (Cardinham, Bodmin, 

Lostwithiel).  RR will look into a replacement. 

JS reported the tarmac on the road had worn down to the rocks below probably due to the run off 

from the adjacent trees running from St Necturns up to the Beacon.  KP to report. 

SA reported fly tipping by the lodge, Cormac is aware of the problem. 

 

The meeting closed at 8.35pm 


